
 Tuesday, September 19, 2023 
• Provided overview of the Tuesday, September 5, 2023, Council Mee�ng 

and the Monday, September 18, 2023, Council Mee�ng. 
• Police Department (TPD): 

o Lt. Troxel atended the eleventh annual Oregon Fallen Badge 
Founda�on Golf Tournament. There were over 250 golfers from 
all over the State of Oregon who converged at Pumpkin Ridge 
Golf Course. Both the public and private side of Pumpkin Ridge 
was used. Lt. Troxel was not golfing, rather he was helping with 
all the set-up, take down, and other necessary tasks to ensure 
that founda�on had a well-run event and raised money for their 
important cause.  

o Our Tillamook Police Department was busy this week with 
several new criminal cases, traffic cita�ons issued, and arrests 
made. While school is back in session, our police department is 
s�ll busy with what feels like summer level ac�vity. 

o Lt. Troxel meet with TFCC (Tillamook Family Counseling Center) 
Crisis to ensure connec�vity between the Police Department 
and the Crisis Team. We are so thankful for our rich partnership 
with TFCC and the Crisis Team. Conversa�ons about Crisis 
Interven�on Training con�nue with TFCC, TPD, and the 
Tillamook Hospital. 

o Don’t forget that on Wednesday, September 20 (tomorrow), the 
Tillamook Police Department will have Officer’s at Starbucks for 
“Coffee with a Cop”. Thank you to Starbucks for providing this 
opportunity for our ci�zens to interact with our Officers.  

• Public Works (PW): 
o Water Distribu�on division will be fixing a leak on our water 

transmission main south of town off the shoulder of the 
highway. Please be cau�ous driving through the work zone. 

o Door hanger late payment no�ces will be going out today at 
noon. 

o Street division will be working on trying to get a load of wood 
chips for Goodspeed Park and Coatesville Park. These wood 
chips must be special an�-silver engineered chips. Furthermore, 
we must travel to Portland to get them, so we appreciate 
everyone’s pa�ence as we work to improve Goodspeed Park. 

o The new street sweeper will be out hi�ng a few routes 
throughout town. 

o The Water Treatment division is working on a couple of issues 
that arose at the WTP. Working alongside the Water 
Distribu�on division, they were able to work fast yesterday to 
get the water plant back online and will be finishing the rest of 
the work throughout the week. 



o PW would like to thank everyone for making the Movie in the 
Park night very successful last Friday at Goodspeed Park. The 
turnout was great, and it was fun seeing everyone enjoy the 
movie! 

• We have several posi�ons available and are looking for applicants in the 
Public Works Department. Effec�ve the middle of September, our 
star�ng employee wages have been increased to market rate for 
comparable ci�es in Oregon and on the Coast. We are confident this will 
help with employee atrac�on and reten�on. Please visit our website or 
stop by City Hall for an applica�on.  

• A reminder that if you see something, say something by calling 911 for 
emergencies or Dispatch for non-emergencies.  

• The next Council Mee�ng will be held on Monday, October 2, 2023, at 7 
PM. We encourage anyone interested in your local government to 
atend.  

 
 


